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Objections to Planning Application 20211240 
 
The plans submitted are misleading and inaccurate in the following respects: 

• There is a side window that presently overlooks our property at 20 The Street, it is 
presently a dining room window. This window is omitted in both the present plan and 
the proposed plan. 

• There is a box ticked on the future plan for no tree being within felling distance of the 
proposed extension. There is, a beechnut tree, which we estimate would hit the present 
building if felled – let alone the proposed extension. An arboricultural report should be 
submitted. 

• An Ecology Report has not been submitted with this report: the Environment Agency 
frequently visits our garden to check on the health of the River Tud as there are native 
crayfish present – presumably in the stream too.  We allow our river bank and stream 
bank to be natural, and it is therefore home to much native wildlife such as newts etc. 
There are several colonies of bats in the area, up to Covid we had conducted bat surveys 
for Bat Trust (based at BTO Thetford) for the last 5 years. There are many rare bats in 
this garden and presumably next door. 

• The flood map that has been submitted is rather odd in that it is based on 4 properties 
further away (number 28). Why is this? The application site gives real potential for 
flooding on our land which is much lower than number 22. This is an ongoing problem in 
the area and we would expect to see how this will be addressed within a Flood Risk 
Assessment. Surely a Flood Risk Assessment is provided when part of the site falls within 
Flood Zones 2 and 3? We fail to see how this problem could be mitigated. 

• We presume the new side facing door is to be the new main entrance? The present front 
door is not shown on the existing plan, nor the proposed plan. If this is to be the new 
front door it means that people visiting will be looking straight into our home and 
garden. This is an unacceptable infringement of our privacy. 

• From the site plan for both present and proposed extension, it is not apparent that there 
is a significant height difference between our two properties .There should be a section 
through the two sites which will then show how much impact the proposed extension 
would have; there will be considerable loss of light making our kitchen much darker and 
requiring lights to be left on throughout the day. We would request that you come and 
view the proposed site from our property so that you can ascertain how overbearing the 
extension would be. 

• We struggled at first to make sense of the proposed plans – the side plan that affects us 
the most, is labelled “end” and at first we thought it was the end of the extension. We 
feel sure that others will make a similar mistake. Most misleading. 

• The present side of number 22 already dominates our skyline, and yet the proposal is to 
extend it by almost 70%.This will create an unacceptably large side facing façade in what 
is currently an open view within a rural village. 
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